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NEWSLETTER OF THE HUMAN RIGHTS DEFENDER OF THE REPUBLIC OF
ARTSAKH

A JOINT REPORT HAS BEEN PUBLISHED BY THE HUMAN
RIGHTS DEFENDERS OF ARTSAKH AND ARMENIA






A joint ad-hoc report of the Human Rights Defenders of the Republic of Artsakh and the

Republic of Armenia on “The Humanitarian Consequences of the Blockade of the Only Road

Connecting Artsakh with Armenia and the World" has been published.

The report provides facts which confirm the fabricated and false nature of the “protests” of

the Azerbaijani "environmental activists", and their direct connection with the Azerbaijani

government and special services.

Facts on the continuous nature of the violation of the rights of persons are presented in the

report.

The Human Rights Defenders of Artsakh and Armenia Gegham Stepanyan and Kristinne

Grigoryan call on the governments, international and regional organizations with a mandate

to protect human rights, and other actors involved in the resolution of the conflict to take

all possible measures to stop the humanitarian crisis in Artsakh that is deepening daily.

The report has been prepared in English and is based on the analysis of the events that

took place on December 12-14, 2022. It has been sent to relevant international institutions

and actors.

You can read the report on the Ombudsman’s official website at the following link: 

https://artsakhombuds.am/hy/document/976



panic among people by carrying out cyber-attacks on the state outlets of Artsakh. 

12. The paramount reason behind this boundless behavior of Azerbaijan is the lack or even

absence of a proper reaction by the international community and its main actors. The

international community must urgently take a unanimous and unambiguous stance, as well

as targeted actions to condemn, punish and prevent Azerbaijan from continuing to act with

a sense of absolute impunity and realizing its ultimate goal – the destruction of the people

of Artsakh.


